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September 2019 Update
Hello Pastors/Praying friends,

Greetings!  It has been a great few months here in Japan.  Thank you for your faithful support and 
prayers for us.  We are so grateful for God’s blessing, and I would like to update you on all He has done.

In July, I, James, had the opportunity to go with a few of the members of our church to 
Okinawa.  Another missionary, Brother Daniel Gardner, Jr, has started a new church in 
Okinawa this year and we went to help in any way that we could.  We are praying that God 
will bless this church and they will see members of the community come and 
receive Christ as their Savior. We finished our last two Kid’s English Times 
in July and we thank the Lord for how He blessed.  We averaged 10 kids per 
class, which is a great answer to prayer.  We then began planning for a huge 
Kid’s English Time event in August, in which our pastor’s wife would give a 
full gospel presentation using the Wordless book.  We had five children and 

three mothers come for the event.  Most of them had never come before.  What a great 
opportunity it was to see each of them receive a full presentation of the gospel.  Starting 
in October we will starting a new season of Kid’s English Time and we are praying God 
continues to bless.

In August we were blessed with the birth of our second child.  Lily Grace Scott was born on August 6, 
healthy and happy. Praise the Lord for His protection of her and Rebekah.  We have received many cards 
and gifts for our daughter and we want to thank you for taking the time to do that.  It is a great blessing!  

As I mention in our last prayer letter, we were able to do some renovation on the Bible School here in 
Japan.  Many missionaries came from different parts of the country to help.  We were able to get much 
accomplished quickly and are grateful for that.  Soon, we will be going back to finish the renovation.  
Please continue to pray for it. 

Prayer Requests:
1.	  Please continue to prayer for our studies.  We are adjusting to life with a second child and we are so 

thankful for God growing our small family.
2.	 The second season of Kid’s English Time will resume soon.  Please pray for God’s continued blessings, 

and that we will see these family come to church.
3.	 The fall season is here, and with it comes the many opportunities to get the gospel to people who have 

never heard. Over the past year we have seen a little over 70 visitors in our church. Please pray that we 
will be able to see many new visitors and that they will come to a saving knowledge of Jesus Christ.

Striving Together,
James, Rebekah, Joshua, and Lily Scott


